HIGHLAND BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
Study Session Minutes
August 25, 2021

Study Session began at 6:00 p.m.

In attendance were Commissioners Grzymski, Helms, Martini, Thomas and Murovic.
Also in attendance were Ken Mika, Building Commissioner/Zoning Administrator and BZA
Attorney, via Zoom, John Reed.

Those in attendance were given a letter to be read under communication, from Clerk Treasurer
Michael Griffin, concerning Town Council action taken at their 8/9/21 meeting regarding the
BZA favorable recommendation that was forwarded to them, which had approved the Use
Variance for a proposed Car Wash/Auto Laundry at the address commonly referred to as

8945 — 8955 Indianapolis Boulevard.

Those in attendance reviewed the prepared Findings of Fact concerning Developmental
Variances which were granted to Price Point Builders at the July 28, 2021 BZA Public Meeting
for the locations commonly referred to as 8535 — 8537 Henry Street. The Findings appeared to
be in order.

Study Session ended at 6:30 p.m.
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Ken Mika
Building Commissioner/Zoning Administrator



